



Eastlands Primary School

September Bulletin 1 — Operation Encompass

Baby news-

Mr Northedge and his wife are celebrating the arrival of their baby daughter—Evelyn, Elizabeth Northedge who arrived on Saturday. Congratulations to them both.

Coronavirus updates and reminders

At the start of September, the Eastlands area had the lowest number of cases in Rugby. This has increased marginally over the last week.

Each school can have measures individual to their site to try to minimise the spread of COVID in the community in the coming months.

At Eastlands we request:

- 1. Children do not come into school if they have the COVID 19 symptoms cough, temperature and anosmia (impaired sense of taste and smell).
- 2. Years 3—6 walk on site independently in the mornings and collected by one adult at the end of the day.
- 3. Years—Nursery year 1 are escorted by one adult please at drop off and collection.
- 4. Please maintain 1m+ distance where possible.
- 5. Year 1– 6 parents to use the one way system around the school site at drop off and collection please.

Thank you to all parents for their cooperation. These behaviours will hopefully keep our most clinically vulnerable families as safe as possible.

For Your Information

Operation Encompass Practice at Eastlands Primary

Eastlands Primary school takes part in a jointly run operation called Operation Encompass in partnership with Warwickshire County Council and Warwickshire Police. Many other schools in Warwickshire are also be participating in the scheme.



sfully

Operation Encompass is a way of working initially developed in south-west England that is already operating successfully in a number of other Local Authority areas. Its objective is to

help schools provide support to children who are affected by incidents of domestic violence and abuse.

Safeguarding is Everybody's Responsibility

Eastlands Primary School Lansdowne Place, Rugby CV21 3RY Tel: 01788 57328



Eastlands Primary School

There is a great deal of research evidence that children can suffer significant physical and/or emotional harm when they are present during, witness or are directly involved in incidents of domestic violence and abuse.

The Operation Encompass process is simply that after any incident of domestic violence or abuse attended by the Police, the Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead at the school attended by any child in the household, will receive a confidential and secure Email on the morning of the next school day.

The Email will only inform the Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead that the Police have attended an incident and will request that the school is mindful of that in their care and responses to the child throughout the school day. The school will not be informed about the specific details of the incident. The only exception would be when Warwickshire County Council and Warwickshire Police deem the incident to be a child protection matter that requires further investigation. Information would then be shared with the school as part of Warwickshire County Council's child protection checks and investigation, which is current practice and will not be changed by Operation Encompass.

The Headteacher/ Designated Safeguarding Lead have entered into a formal agreement with Warwickshire County Council and Warwickshire Police to use the information shared to make sure that the right support is available for children who are present during, witness or are directly involved in an incident of domestic violence or abuse. This means that the school will also be in a position to offer parents and carers support as appropriate.

The confidential information shared securely with the school will be managed and stored with the utmost sensitivity and discretion. We want to assure all parents and carers that only the nominated Designated Safeguarding Lead and me as the Headteacher will see the information shared with the school. We will then use the notification discretely to ensure that teachers and other staff directly in contact with affected children support them with due kindness, care and sensitivity.

The governing body hopes that every parent and carer will endorse the school's decision to participate in this process in order to provide children affected by domestic violence and abuse with appropriate support and understanding.

We are keen to offer the best support possible to our pupils and we believe this is going to be extremely beneficial for all those involved.

If you have any concerns or questions then please contact me or Miss Haynes who will also receive operation Encompass Notifications and we will be happy to discuss this further.

Mrs Edwards.

We all have the right to feel safe all the time.

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum